
COMMUNITY CENTER RATE INCREASE 

As of  April 1st 2022 the Community Center will see a rate increase of $25.00.   To rent 

the Community Center it will now be $250.00 per day that includes a $100.00 refunda-

ble deposit and a $150.00 rental fee.  As always tables, chairs, heat/ac and kitchen use 

are included with the rental.   The Community Center can be reserved by calling the Vil-

lage Hall at 810-378-5131 for more information. 

 

 

Some time ago you may have read in the Vil-

lage Minutes or in the newspaper that the Vil-

lage of Peck was looking at hiring a Village Su-

pervisor.  Interviews were conducted and alt-

hough there were a few contenders for the 

position, your admin committee has offered the position to 

Timothy Heiden.  Heiden will assume the position at the new 

fiscal year April 1, 2022.  Congratulations Tim!  We look for-

ward to see where you take the Village!  Heiden’s seat on 

council will become  open for appointment at this time. If in-

terested please send letter of interest to the Village of Peck at 

P.O. Box 317 Peck, MI 48466 



The Fellowship Bible Church at 2935 Peck Road Brown City, MI is sponsoring the 

event being held at Peck Laundromat 7W Lapeer St Peck, MI.  If you have one basket 

of laundry or ten, head out to the Peck Laundromat where you can get it done for 

free on March 12th from 7:00am-7:00pm(while supplies last).  Patrons must bring 

there own soaps/softener/bleach etc.  While you wait you can enter drawings to win 

laundry items as well! Thank you Fellowship Bible Church for sponsoring this event! 

It is time to sign up your little Pirate for preschool!  Peck Elementary School offers two preschool pro-

grams.  Treasure Island Preschool is a tuition based preschool program for children ages 2 1/2-5 and is 

available Monday-Friday.  GSRP Preschool is a free preschool program for 4 year old's.  They must be 4 

by September 1, 2022 and meet program requirements. 

 

You do not have to live in the Peck School District to enroll in Peck Preschool.  Games, prizes, dinner, 

meet the teachers and complete the paperwork. 

 

Date—APRIL 7,2022 6:00PM  

Please call ASAP to register! Call Paula Vincent 810-378-5200 ext. 46111 to register  



In this section of the newsletter we are going to be introducing you to your Village Council Members over 

the next few months.  These people are your neighbors, your peers and your decision makers.  The Village 

council is consisted of 7 members.  It is an odd number for voting purposes, so there is always a tie break-

ing vote.  With 2022 being an election year, 4 members of the council will be up for reelection and/or the 

seat will be open for new members.  If you are interested in becoming a part of your local municipality 

please reach out to a current member or stop into the Village Hall to go over the details.  We look forward 

to working with you and seeing the changes you can make within your community!  

Michael  MacMillan moved to the Village of Peck in 2009 and was elected to council in 

2010 and has held the seat ever since.  Deciding to join the Village of Peck’s Council 

was MacMillan’s first interest in any political activity.  MacMillan  is glad that he made 

the decision years ago to join as it opened his eyes to see all the pieces of the puzzle 

that it takes to make the Village run. MacMillan resides within the Village with his wife 

Stephanie and his two children Logan and Leah.  Most of Michael’s free time is spent 

with his family doing extracurricular activities.  MacMillan’s seat will be up for reelection this year.  

The Village of Peck Police Department would like to remind 

everyone, not just residents, that gun locks are available for 

FREE at the Village Hall.  You can take as many as you need.  

There is no forms to sign when obtaining these.  They are self 

service.  Lets keep the communities in which we live safe.   



Council E-Mails 

President:  Carie Bennett    cbennettvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

Mayor Pro Tem: Mike MacMillan   mmacmillanvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

Trustees: 

 David Tyler     dtylervillageofpeck@gmail.com 

 Phronsie Warren       pwarrenvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

 Jason Fretenborough   jfretenboroughvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

 Craig Wissel   cwisselvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

Zoning administrator: Tim Heiden  theidenvillageofpeck@gmail.com 

Village of Peck 

30 E. Lapeer St. 

PO Box 317 

Peck, MI 48466 

 

Email: 

villageofpeck-

mi@gmail.com 

 

Phone: 

810-378-5131 

 

 

Hall Hours: 

 

Monday 

8:30-3:30 

CLOSED 12:00-

12:30 

 

Tuesday 

8:30-3:30 

CLOSED 12:00-

12:30 

 

WEDNESDAY 

8:30-3:30 

 

THURSDAY 

8:30-3:30 

 

Friday 

8:30-12:00 

The Village of Peck, known as Elk Corners from 1852 – 1903, was incorporated as the 

Village of Peck on February 26, 1903. The first council meeting was held on April 13, 

1903. The story has it that Peck was named after George W. Peck, pioneer lumberman, 

railroad builder and statesman. 

Electricity was installed in the Village in the year 1919. At that time, it was turned on 

promptly at 4:30 p.m. to 10:30 p.m. except Sunday, 

when it was on until 11:30 p.m. Finally, in 1925, the 

council gave permission to the electric company to 

supply all of Peck. 

In 1982 the Village purchased property which was 

annexed into the Village in order to install three 

lagoons. It was then required that all residents tap 

into the sewer system. In 1984 new water lines 

were installed, requiring all residents to use the Vil-

lage water system. At this time a new water tank holding 100,000 gallons of water, was 

purchased along with a system that kept track of how much water was being used.  

Visit us at villageofpeck.com or on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/

VillageofPeck 

 
Organization 
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